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B R O M S G R O V E  D I S T R I C T  C O U N C I L 
 

MEETING OF THE CABINET 
 

24TH FEBRUARY 2016 AT 4.00 P.M. 
 
 
 

PRESENT: Councillors M. A. Sherrey (Leader), C. B. Taylor (Deputy Leader), 
G. N. Denaro, R. L. Dent, R. J. Laight and P. J. Whittaker 
 

 Observers: Councillors H. J. Jones and C. A. Hotham 
 

 Officers:  Mr K. Dicks, Ms. J. Pickering, Mrs C. Felton, Mrs S. Sellers, Mrs 
S. Jones and Ms R. Cole 
 

 
 

84/15   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 
There were no apologies for absence. 
 
 

85/15   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
There were no Declarations of Interest on this occasion.  
 

86/15   MINUTES 
 
The minutes of the meeting of the Cabinet held on 3rd February 2016 were 
submitted. 
 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of the Cabinet held on 3rd 
February 2016 be approved as a correct record. 
 

87/15   REPORT AND RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE INDEPENDENT 
REMUNERATION PANEL 
 
The Cabinet considered the report and recommendations of the Independent 
Remuneration Panel. Cabinet were requested to recommend acceptance or 
otherwise of the IRP report to Council and similarly to recommend a Members’ 
Allowances Scheme for 2016-17 arising from this.  
 
The Portfolio Holder for Finance referred to the work of the IRP in producing 
their report and expressed thanks to the Panel for this.   
 
Having had regard to the report and recommendations of the IRP it was 
 
RECOMMENDED: 
(1) that the recommended basic allowance of £4250 be not agreed and 

this Council continue to pay a basic allowance of £4326; 
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(2)  that the multipliers recommended by the IRP for Special Responsibility 
Allowances be agreed, with the exception of : 

 

 the Deputy Leader’s Allowance remains at 2; 

 the Chairman of Overview and Scrutiny Board remains at 1.3; 

 the Chairman of Planning Committee remains at 1.3 
 
(3) that the IRP’s recommendations relating to travel, subsistence and 

dependent carer’s allowances be agreed; 
(4) that the Council’s Members’ Allowances Scheme be updated to take 

account of the decisions at (i), (ii) and (iii) above; 
(5) that the IRP’s recommendation relating to allowances for Parish 

Councils be noted. 
    
 

88/15   MEDIUM TERM FINANCIAL PLAN 2016/17 - 2018/19 
 
Members considered revisions to the Medium Term Financial Plan 2016/17 – 
2018/19 in respect of that which had been previously reported to Cabinet on 
3rd February 2016. 
 
The Executive Director Finance and Resources referred to the final grant 
allocation which had been notified to the Council on 9th February 2016. This 
now included a transitional grant allocation of £118k for 2016/17 and £114k for 
2017/18 to partially offset the impact of the reduction in Revenue Support 
Grant. It was noted that it was proposed that this funding be used to reduce 
the amount required from reserves to support the budget shortfall in 2016/17.  
 
The Executive Director Finance and Resources also drew attention to the 
flexibility given to Shire District Councils to increase Council Tax  by £5 per 
Band D equivalent property without the requirement to hold a referendum. The 
income generated from the £5 charge would be approximately £43k. It was 
proposed that this is implemented for 2016/17 and the additional income used 
to reduce the amount required from reserves to support the budget shortfall in 
2016/17.  
 
Attention was also drawn to the further information which was likely to be 
available later in the year in relation to the Business Rates Retention Scheme.  
In addition there  was a consultation paper on potential changes to the New 
Homes Bonus Scheme.  
 
The revised recommendations to Council would bring together the 
recommendations from Cabinet on 3rd February (amended where 
appropriate) and the latest recommendations including the Council Tax 
resolutions and the Council’s Pay Policy.   
 
The Executive Director Finance and Resources drew Members’ attention to 
amended Schedules 1 and 2 to the Council Tax Resolutions Report.  
 
Following discussion it was 
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RECOMMENDED: 
(1) that the fees and charges for 2016/17 (and garden waste for 2017/18) 

as detailed in appendix 1 (to the report to Cabinet on 3rd February 
2016 ) be approved; 

(2) that the savings and additional income for 2016/17 of £401k as detailed 
in appendix 3 (to the report to Cabinet on 3rd February 2016 ) be 
approved; 

(3) that the unavoidable pressures for 2016/17 of £507k as detailed in 
appendix 4 to the report to Cabinet on 3rd February 2016) be 
approved; 

(4) that the Capital bids for 2016/17 of £280k as detailed in appendix 5 (to 
the report to Cabinet on 3rd February 2016) be approved; 

(5) that the payment of the Parish Council grant for 2016/17 of £13,800 be 
approved; 

(6) that the release from reserves of £849k in 2016/17 be approved;* 
(7) that the increase in Council tax by £5 (2.5%) per Band D equivalent for 

2016/17  be approved;* 
(8) that the Pay Policy (attached as appendix 1 to the report to 24th 

February 2016) be approved; and  
(9) that the Council Tax Resolutions included at appendix 2 (to the report 

to Cabinet on 24th February 2016) be approved. 
 
*Recommendations from 3rd February 2016 Cabinet meeting which are     
changed by the report to 24th February 2016. 
   
 

The meeting closed at 4.22 p.m. 
 
 
 
 

Chairman 




	Minutes

